We all entered our final day at DC Central Kitchens with the distressing thought of leaving combated with our usual spunk and excitement. Not only did the reality of feeding 4,500 people wake us up early to cook and chop, but our relationships with the staff at DC Central Kitchens provided extra incentive to endure the bright lights of the early morning hostile and the extended walk to the kitchen.  My experience began with the walk.  Feeling the crisp morning breeze on my back unite with the rays of sunlight on my face not only made the walk quicker, but also made me realize how much I love the mornings and miss them.  The trip brought that forgotten aspect of my life back.  On the final day at the kitchen, I continued my steady job of cutting tomatoes.  Having worked at the vegetable station all four mornings, I now understood the process and had greatly improved my chopping skills.  I felt like I was part of the team putting together the salads.  Unlike the first day, where I imagine I was a burden to the routine, now I felt that I was positively contributing to one of the greatest projects I have ever been a part of.  Another great part of my experience at DC Central Kitchens was interacting with the staff.  Over the weekend, I worked with a man named Mason who easily remembered me for my name, Rob, which was his brother’s name.  My time with him was well spent but much different than my time with Ms. Dorothy Bell, otherwise known as Ms. Dot.  Her old school approach scared me at first, but getting to know her totally reshaped my experience.  Ms. Dot’s constant joking and ear-to-ear smile was unique and I couldn’t help but laugh along with her as she re-explained the method of cutting cucumbers to me.  Overall, my time in DC was shaped by my experiences at DC Central Kitchen: from the delicious danishes on break, to the salad assembly line.  At the end of the morning, I could not believe how much one class of kids and a group of staff members helped an entire city.  It made me realize that we all can make a difference, whether as Robert Egger reshaping the non-profit system, or a humble class from Gettysburg trying to lend a helping hand.  I could not help but to think of what everyone else in the world did for those four mornings and how we feed a population greater than our student body in three hours.  I was privileged to have this experience and blessed to go through it with all my classmates and I would not change a thing.
